S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 22nd January 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mr S Scales, Mr S Wells, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies:  Mrs D Gotts and Mr A Evans
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 8th January 2018:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Bland, seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: Mr Bland declared an interest as his property adjoins the residential development between 144 and 150 Grimston Road.
Mrs Cornwell and Mrs Kirby declared an interest as they know the owners of the land at Ryalla Drift.

4. To receive questions from the Public: None present  
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

15/01782/OM
Land between 142 and 150 Grimston Road, South Wootton.

Outline application with matters reserved for proposed residential development with access off Grimston Road.

Decision:  Support the Application with the proviso that 
· Access points are cycle and pedestrian only.

· The Parish Council has safety issues concerning the location of the Local Area of Play adjacent to the pond area shown.

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
17/02424/F

Land at Ryalla Drift, South Wootton

Demolition of existing asbestos barn and construction of a new dwelling and garage

Decision:  Object to the Application

· The Parish Council objects to the layout and density of the building design and the visual appearance is incongruous with the form and character of the existing bungalow properties. 

· The proposed property would create a negative impact on the residential amenity of the neighbouring dwelling. 

· This Planning Application does not comply with the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan Policies H3 and H2(e)
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00006/F
20 Ennerdale Drive, South Wootton

Porch extension

Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
18/00057/F

Smiths Cottages, 43 Grimston Road, South Wootton

Extension and alterations

Decision:  Support the Application 

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
17/02214/F

7 Bramble Drive, South Wootton

Proposed extension to dwelling

Tree Preservation Order: Mrs Cornwell informed members that correspondence had been received from the Borough Council regarding a Tree Preservation Order which has been served upon the residents of 3 The Birches, South Wootton.
Mrs Cornwell referred to the map and confirmed that the tree is a Cedar tree, sited in the front garden of 3 The Birches.

Borough Council’s Planning Committee Meeting system:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that this matter had been brought to the attention of the Parish Council following an email forwarded to us by Mr Russell Reeve the County Officer at NALC.

She explained that Mr Martin Hickey, the Chairman of Castle Acre Parish Council had raised his extreme concerns to Mr Reeve regarding the move planned by the Borough Council’s Cabinet to reduce democratic accountability in respect of planning applications.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she had subsequently contacted Borough Cllr Nockolds regarding the situation and had asked her to provide her thoughts regarding the matter (email circulated)

Members discussed Cllr Nockolds response and felt that the new system was better and in fact more democratic.

Members agreed that no further action was required.  
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 

Wootton Park / 9 Acre Field drainage update: Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the drainage for the new development at the 9 Acre Field, Nursery Lane and confirmed that following negotiations with the Borough Council, Hopkins and Moore developers have agreed to pay £11,000 shared equally between the Borough Council and the leaseholders of Wootton Park (North and South Wootton Parish Councils) for permission to connect the drainage across Borough Council land.
Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the £5,500 leaseholders (North and South Wootton Parish Councils) share and suggested that the money could be paid directly to Wootton Park to enable them to carry out three projects:
· Dyke dredging

· New gate / barrier at Bede Close

· Trod / Footpath

It was confirmed that this suggestion could only go forward with the approval of North Wootton Parish Council.

Comment was made that as per the current agreement, the Wootton Park Committee would still have to seek authority from both North and South Wootton Parish Councils prior to spending any money. 

Mr Reynolds enquired about the VAT implications and felt that currently South Wootton Parish Council can reclaim the VAT on purchases made.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she would seek clarification of the VAT implications prior to a decision being made. 

(Clerk’s Note: Wootton Park would have to pay the VAT portion of an invoice if charged – SWPC are able to reclaim some VAT)
Request for extra Street Lights at Sandy Lane:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that two requests had been received for two additional Street Lights at Sandy Lane.

It was confirmed that both Mrs Cornwell and Mr Bland had been to look at the suggested locations.

After discussion regarding the matter along with the cost implications of two additional Street Lights, Mr Reynolds proposed that the Parish Council is unable to justify the expenditure; this was seconded by Mr Wells with all members in favour.

County Councilor Local Members Fund:  Mrs Cornwell explained that Mrs Sally Bettinson of NCC Highways had informed her of a fund available to Parish Councils.

Mrs Bettinson had referred to the issue concerning delivery Lorries driving onto the verge at St Augustine’s Way near to Tesco and had suggested that some of the fund could be spent on wooden bollards.

Members felt that installation of wooden bollards could be problematic as they may need replacing should they get knocked over causing additional cost implications.

Members agreed that a more sensible suggestion would be to use any funds available towards the Parish Council’s share of additional Bus Shelters. 
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she had tried to contact County Councilor Eyre to seek clarification of what funds may be available however she is awaiting a response.

Green area at Post Box on Avon Road:  Mr Price reported that the green area at the Post Box on Avon Road has become heavily churned up by the builders developing 46 Nursery Lane.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the builder had been into the Parish Office regarding the situation; she confirmed that once the building work is complete, the green area will be reinstated.

Pot Holes at Nursery Lane:  Mr Narborough reported that earlier in the day, workmen had carried out some work to fill some pot holes along Nursery Lane. He commented that the standard of work had been very poor and had not been completed properly.

Village Hall Extension:  Mr Narborough reported that he, Mr Price and Mrs Cornwell had met with Mr Matt Sturgeon at the Village Hall to discuss possible plans to extend the Village Hall to allow for additional storage space.

Mr Narborough confirmed that Mr Sturgeon would be in touch again in three weeks time.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 5th February 2018, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
5th February 2018
       
  

                                      Chairman
